
  
 

2000 – 10423 101 St NW,  
Edmonton, Alberta 
T5H 0E8 Canada 
epcor.com 

August 30, 2022   
 
Dear Parent, 

The Kenilworth Mitigation Project was initiated with the objective of reducing the risk of flooding during high-

intensity, low-frequency rainfall events. The selected concept includes constructing a dry pond in Kenilworth 

Park and installing/upgrading various storm infrastructure throughout the neighbourhood.  

EPCOR has been performing open-trench excavation for sewer upgrades along 89 Avenue and 68A Street 

in order to connect the future dry pond to the drainage system. The work is being done in two stages: 

Stage One – currently underway and expected to be completed by early to mid-September 2022 

• 89 Avenue from 68A Street to west of 68 Street  

• 68A Street from 89 Avenue to south of Waverley School 

Stage One construction directly adjacent to Waverley School will not be completed prior to school starting on 

September 1, 2022. Temporary restoration to provide access for staff and students to Waverley School has 

been implemented to accommodate safe access to the school. EPCOR will work directly with Waverley 

School to coordinate the permanent restoration. 

Stage Two – anticipated to start in September 2022 while restoration for Stage One is underway, and 

is expected to be completed by end of October 2022 

• 89 Avenue from 68 Street to 62 Street 

• 68A Street from south of Waverley School to 87A Avenue 

• Along 87A Avenue west of 68A Street 

Please note: Timelines are an estimate and may change based on weather, progress and construction 

conditions. 

The construction for Stage Two requires a full road closure on 68A Street from 89 Avenue to 87A 

Avenue, with only local and school staff traffic permitted, to allow for catchbasin upgrades at 88 

Avenue. With school back in session, we kindly ask that parents find alternate parking for student drop 

off and pick up during this time.  

Once the catchbasins have been upgraded, one lane on 68A Street will be opened to allow southbound 

traffic. It is anticipated that the catchbasin upgrades at 88 Avenue will be completed mid- to late September 

2022. We are working with the City of Edmonton to determine if 68A Street can be used for student pick up 

and drop off once the catchbasin upgrades at 88 Avenue have been completed. 

I understand you may have questions about the project and the construction impacts, so please feel free to 

contact me at (780) 509-8080 or at epcordrainage@epcor.com with any concerns. We thank you for you 

patience while we perform this necessary work. 

 
Yours truly,  
Dawn Fenske, Sr. Advisor, Communications 

mailto:epcordrainage@epcor.com
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Traffic Impacts 

Stage One 

The following traffic impacts will remain in place 

until Stage One has been completed:  

• The eastbound lane on 89 Avenue is closed 

from east of 68 Street to west of 68A Street. 

The westbound lane will remain open to 

accommodate two-way traffic.  

• A full road closure on 68A Street from 89 

Avenue to south of 87A Avenue. Only local 

and school staff traffic is permitted. 

• No left hand or right hand turns from 89 

Avenue onto 68A Street is permitted. 

• Access to 68A Street from 88 Avenue and 

alleys to the east (between 89 Avenue and 

87A Avenue) is closed. 

• Temporary no parking on both sides of 89 

Avenue and 68A Street adjacent to the work 

areas. 

 

 

 

 

 

Stage Two 

During construction, residents can expect: 

• The eastbound lane on 89 Avenue will be 

closed from west of 68 Street to 62 Street. 

The westbound lane will remain open to 

accommodate two-way traffic.  

• A full road closure on 68A Street from 89 

Avenue to 87A Avenue until mid-to late 

September 2022 when one lane will be 

opened for southbound traffic.  

• Access to 68A Street from 88 Avenue, and 

the alley between 88 Avenue and 87A 

Avenue, will be closed. 

• Access to 89 Avenue from 62 Street 

northbound will be closed while construction 

is crossing 62 Street. 

• No left hand or right hand turns from 89 

Avenue onto 62 Street southbound will be 

permitted while construction is crossing 62 

Street. 

• Temporary no parking on both sides of 89 

Avenue, 68A Street and 87A Avenue 

adjacent to the work areas.
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